[image: ]
	
OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
RESEARCH DIVISION

117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202
904-255-5137

CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
ELECTION OF COUNCIL LEADERSHIP FOR 2020-21
Remote meeting via teleconference

May 26, 2020
3:00 p.m.

Location: Remote meeting via teleconference

In attendance: 
Council Members Scott Wilson (President), Danny Becton, Aaron Bowman, Michael Boylan, Matt Carlucci, LeAnna Cumber, Garrett Dennis, Randy DeFoor, Rory Diamond, Al Ferraro, Terrance Freeman, Reginald Gaffney, Tommy Hazouri, Joyce Morgan, Sam Newby, Ju’Coby Pittman, Brenda Priestly Jackson, Ron Salem, and Randy White

Also: Cheryl Brown – Council Secretary/Director; Peggy Sidman and Paige Johnston – Office of General Counsel; Jessica Matthews and Carol Owens – Legislative Services Division; Steve Cassada, Eric Grantham and Melanie Wilkes – Council Support Services; Jeff Clements and Yvonne Mitchell – Council Research Division; Carla Miller and Kirby Oberdorfer – Ethics Office; Kyle Billy, Kim Taylor and Phillip Peterson – Council Auditor’s Office

Meeting Convened: 3:01 p.m.

President Wilson called the meeting to order and a roll call of the council members in virtual attendance was taken. Council Member Freeman gave the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Jessica Matthews, Chief of the Legislative Services Division, read the call of the meeting.

The floor was opened for nominations for the office of Council President-Designate. Council Member Priestly Jackson nominated Council Member Hazouri for the position, seconded by Council Member Carlucci. Council Member Ferraro nominated Council Member Becton for the position, seconded by Council Member Diamond. 

The nominations were closed. Council Secretary Cheryl Brown described the procedure for the virtual voting and the tallying of those votes.

A roll call vote of the council members was conducted and Council Member Hazouri was elected President-Designate for 2020-21 by a vote of 16-3. Mr. Hazouri expressed thanks to his colleagues for their confidence in him and expressed the hope that One City, One Jacksonville would become a reality in the upcoming year. He noted that the Council has dealt with tumultuous times in the past year and come through it positively, and expressed his confidence that that progress would continue in the next year.

The floor was opened for nominations for the office of Council Vice President-Designate. Council Member DeFoor nominated Council Member Newby for the position, seconded by Council Member Pittman. The nominations were closed.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A roll call vote of the council members was conducted and Council Member Newby was elected Vice President-Designate for 2020-21 by a vote of 19-0. Mr. Newby thanked God, his colleagues and his wife for their contributions to his life and the position to which he has been elected. He thanked Council Members DeFoor and Pittman for their gracious nomination and second. He said that his recent experience with COVID-19 has made him a more thankful person.

Council Member Freeman gave the closing benediction and the meeting was adjourned. President Wilson announced that the regular council meeting will convene at 4:15 p.m.

Meeting adjourned: 3:50 p.m.

Minutes: Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
jeffc@coj.net   904-255-5137
5.26.20    Posted 4:00 p.m.
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